
Pensacola Fire Department 
Chronology of Events and Actions 

 
DATE OF EVENT 

OR ACTION 
EVENT OR ACTION 

(include communication 
mechanism – phone, email, in 

person – if applicable) 

PROGRAM 
OR AGENCY 
INVOLVED 

NOTES INFORMATION 
ENTERED BY: 

2/22/19 Initial request about scheduling 
a site reconnaissance trip to go 
over previous locations where 
Class A AFFF was used or stored. 
Also, discussed information 
pertaining to the possibilities of 
removing old foam off-site.  

DEP-SIS George Foss will 
have multiple 

people on-site from 
his department. 

John Travis 

2/25/19 Sent an email to Kendra Goff 
DOH, Greg Berrien DOH, Lauren 
Coleman DEP Water Restoration 
Assistance, Dave Phillips SIS 
Administrator, Alex Webster NW 
District and Robert Cilek SIS in 
regards to the up-coming 
reconnaissance trip scheduled 
for 2/25/19 at 1430 CST. 

DEP – SIS 
DOH 

Up-coming 
reconnaissance 

email notification 

John Travis 

2/25/19 Response from Kendra Goff 
“Thanks” 

DEP – SIS 
DOH 

Response from 
Kendra Goff - DOH 

John Travis 

2/25/19 Arrived on-site at 1330 CST to 
meet with Chief George Foss. 
Chief Foss arrived at 1415 CST. 
Clarification was made that this 
Fire Training Facility is indeed 
Station # 4. Chief Foss explained 
and pointed out areas of where 
previous foam might have been 
or was used. Chief Foss 
explained that he has been there 
23 years and there has been 
minimal use of Class A foam. 
Chief Foss didn’t have any 
information or knowledge of 
Class B usage on the property. 
When Class A foam was used, 
the amount was between 15-20 
gallons at a time. He mentioned 
that there was an old dumpster 
present back in the 90’s that 
foam was used on, now of which 
a propane tank is present. This 

DEP – SIS 
COP 

Initial Site 
Reconnaissance 

Visit 

John Travis 



location will be considered as 
one of the AOCs for testing.  
Also, for the past 15-16 years 
that Chief Foss has been 
present, Class A foam hasn’t 
been used for any training 
exercises at this facility. When 
training is conducted, they use 
dawn dish detergent to mimic 
foam. Also, he stated that during 
the “Lieutenant Exam” was the 
only time Class A foam was used 
and in small amounts. Chief Foss 
mentioned that to his 
knowledge there has never been 
a drinking water well on the 
property and that they have 
always received their water from 
ECUA. Chief Foss allowed Lena 
Mollica and John Travis to walk 
up the burn tower to take aerial 
photographs of the site. Also, I 
asked if there was any old 
photographs of the site and 
Chief Foss said yes and that he 
would send those to me by 
email. SIS personnel left site 
around 1500 CST.  

4/9/19 PSA is scheduled for June 17th 
thru the 18th. 

DEP-SIS PSA scheduled John Travis 

 


